THE ADVENT CHRISTIAN CAMP MEETING ASSOCIATION INC. OF MECHANIC FALLS MAINE
PO Box 145, Mechanic Falls, ME 04256
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Description automatically generated]Our 135th Year! Camp Meeting 2024 We were very blessed at camp meeting this year. God was there! It was a super hot and muggy week. We were thankful for the pool and the people who keep the water sparkling clean! As always, the food was delicious! We were all kept fat and happy, thanks to our cook, Wayne Hatch and his helpers Rebekah Arntsen and Shelly Witham. Our theme for camp meeting was “Generation to Generation” and to start out the week our oldest member, Pearl Grant, gave a testimony about what camp meeting meant to her. 
[image: A person speaking into a microphone

Description automatically generated][image: A person standing in front of a podium

Description automatically generated]We had Shara Jameson as our worship leader. She lead us into the throne room at every meeting. Shara played the key board and sang and her daughter, Emma sang back up with occasional help from Owen Brown. She had lots of help with instruments ie. bass, acoustic guitar, electric guitar, drums, trumpet and cello. 
Our evangelist was Rev. Bob Copeland, a very impassioned speaker. Unfortunately, an emergency at home called Rev. Copeland away from camp early but we truly enjoyed his preaching while he was there. Fortunately, Reverend Heath Keniston and BICS President Andy Rice were able to fill in those services that Rev. Copeland missed. There were anywhere from 80-120 people at our services. 
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Description automatically generated]Our Bible teacher was Prof. Jim Caron. It was a delight to have him with us all week. I saw a lot of people asking Prof. Caron questions outside of the Bible studies. A highlight of the week was on the last day when the topic was the second coming! There was about 40 people for our morning Bible studies. 
Our Mission speaker was Jeff Walsh who had a very unique way of presenting missions to the congregation. He was very well  
                                  liked by the group. 
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Description automatically generated]The Friday night concert this year featured Paul and 
Donna-Lynn Moynihan from Calvary Bible Church in Meredith, NH. 
Our returning VBS director was also our association president, Rev. Roger Brown. Boy, did the kids have fun! There were 20 more or less kids every day who entered into the elaborately decorated jungle world for the VBS program entitled “The Great Jungle Adventure”. 
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Description automatically generated]The returning Junior Camp director was Rebekah Arntsen. There were 33 campers at JR Camp. Their theme was the gospel through the lens of Pixar films. The returning Camp MACC director was Nate Lamarre and Ian Jewett was the assistant. There were 23 campers this year for Camp MACC. Their theme was “Mission Possible” Gal. 2:20 and Matt. 28:18-20. We had 3 mini campers ready to learn about camp. They learned about how God views us and that our worth is in Him. 

All in all it was a fabulous 135th year, we are anxiously waiting to see what the Lord will do in 2025 with our Ross brothers lineup! 
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